8/15/2014
Dear Families,


Happy Friday!  I hope that the first week of school was a positive one for you and your child.  Please take a moment to read several important pieces of information below.

     

In order to better communicate with you regarding your child's education, I have set up a parent/guardian contact list.  My goal is to send the weekly letter through email, give students a hard copy at school, and post it on my website.  I know that many times it is easier for parents to read these electronically at work, on a phone, etc., but also understand that having a hard copy can be nice as well.  Please look for these each week in your child's Weekly Behavior Folder and your email.  If you DO NOT want this letter sent to your email, please respond to this and I will take you off the list.  If you have given me your email address via the Welcome Packet, did not receive an email today, and wish to have these sent to you, please email me.
All students gave themselves a behavior grade and work ethic grade on their weekly folder for this week, along with an explanation as to why they think these grades were earned, and something they wish to improve on.  Please review this with your child, sign it, and have them bring it back to school on Monday, August 18th.  This will be handed out each Friday and will need to be returned the following Monday.  Please make sure to look inside the folder each week for important information.  Student work will be handed back in this folder the last Friday of each quarter.  If you wish to see you child’s work on a more regular basis, please feel free to contact me.  I will be keeping a folder for each student with all of their work that has been completed and turned in.
If you have questions, comments, or concerns regarding the weekly folder or your child's behavior, please feel free to write on the back of the folder.  You can also email me if you would prefer.  I will get back to you as soon as possible.  I hope this will help with the communication process throughout the school year. 
Next week, I will be allowing students to bring in a HEALTHY morning snack.  Please do not send soda, energy drinks, chips, cookies, etc. to school for snack.  Students will not be able to eat those items in class.  We will be having snack from 9:20 – 9:30am each morning.  Beginning Monday, August 25th, I will sell snack in my room during this time.  Items that will be sold include: 100% Kirkland Fruit Juice Boxes, Welch’s Fruit Snacks, and Quaker Granola Bars.  All items are purchased from Costco and will be $0.50 each.  All monies collected from snack will be used for activities or supplies in our classroom and to continue purchasing snack items.
On Tuesday, August 19th and 26th, our class with be taking the Fall Math and Reading M.A.P. Test.  We are testing right after lunch, from 11:45am – 1:15pm.  It is important that your child gets a good night sleep, eats a healthy breakfast, and lunch to ensure success.
It is imperative that your child have his/her supplies from the supply list by Monday, August 18th.  We have already organized our binders and have begun to set up our journals.  Please make sure all supplies are at school by this day.  If you cannot find something on the list, please email me.  The supply list was attached to the Welcome Packet.  Please email me if you need an additional copy and I will send it to you.
Next week, students will be assigned spelling homework and their first reading log.  Please be looking for these.  The assignments will be practice for the following week.  I would like to give students the opportunity to receive feedback on their work before it is actually graded.  I will begin grading homework the following week.  Math homework will not begin coming home until the third week of school.

We went to the library as a class today and each student was given the opportunity to check out books.  Please encourage your child to read the entire book (multiple times if it is not a chapter book) before returning it to the library.  We will be spending a lot of time talking about “good fit” books and how to find a book at every students level.  If your child is having difficulty reading their books, I encourage you to read with them so they can follow along and/or please let me know so I can make sure they get a book at their level! Students should know about 95% of the words on each page for independent reading at home.
I would like to inform you on a couple important dates to remember.  On Thursday, August 21st, C.S.M.S. is having a Back to School Night from 6-8pm.  This event will be important to attend as there are several things I cannot show you or explain in a letter.  Also, Picture Day is Monday, August 25th.  Please read the information in your child’s weekly folder regarding this.
Thank you to those families who have reviewed the Welcome Packet and returned the last three pages to school completed, along with the $5.00 Chronicle Fee and $20.00 Activity Fee.  We appreciate your support!  Please make sure all three items are sent to school by Monday, August 18th.  Please contact me if this is not possible.
I know that the first week of school is completely overwhelming with all of the information being sent home.  Please do not hesitate to call me here at school or email me with any questions or concerns you might have.  Thank you for your support and I look forward to meeting all of you at Back to School Night!
Ms. Sparks

5th Grade

Cold Springs Middle School
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775-677-5433

http://sparksroom304.weebly.com
